## PUBLIC HEARING - NOVEMBER 1, 1982

President Shealer presided at the Public Hearing held on November 1, 1982, 7 PM. Council members attending - Heflin, Madsen, Ditzler, Daniels, Witt. Also present were Mayor Weikert, Charles Sterner, John Lawver, Gus Stevens-Office of Aging; Catherine Scott-Gettysburg Artworks; and Mike Sanders-WGET.

The purpose of hearing to receive comments from public sector rel to use of 1983 Revenue Sharing Funds.

Mr. Sterner announced the 1983 Revenue Sharing Funds will total \$114,250. EP 14 allotment \$111,350. plus balance in fund \$2,900.

Catherine Scott in behalf of Gettysburg Artworks presented their request for \$1,700. \$500 would be for "Neighborhood Happenings" and \$1200 for lecturers. She reported they are staffed by all volunteers and that they have applied for a \$5,000 grant (matching fund). The organization promotes educational and recreational activities as well as development of the arts.

Gus Stevens read letter from Office of Agine requesting \$2,500.

Mr. Sterner read letters from Gettysburg Civic Chorus and Adams County Library and presented the 1983 budget for Gettysburg Fire Dept. and Recreation Dept.

The hearing adjourned at 7:22 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

Hazel A. Dillman, Boro. Sec.